Friarwood PPG Meeting       26th March 2013

Present:  Kevin Duggan – Practice manager, Liz de Dombal G.P., John Nye, Betty Bridden, Sonia Atkin, Barbara Brown, Jeff Allinson, Gordon Mullis, Brian Chappell, Mike Skidmore, Ian Thompson, Anne Tollick, Ann Jones.

Apologies: Gerry Delaney, Maureen Lodge, Janet Hardisty. 

John Nye chaired the meeting.

Minutes of the last meeting were approved and passed by Gordon and Brian.

Feedback from the PPG network meeting:  Well attended but with few people from other Pontefract surgeries. Betty has the full information concerning the meeting. Some of the topics covered included; contracts will be rolled over to the new CCG but the question remained as to how long for: more treatment is to take place at home and a policy is to published; will be more road shows and meetings: the colour of the strategic plan and its clarity was raised and the new prospectus will be clearer and written in plain English

Meeting the Challenge event at Carleton Grange: This was well attended and people felt that their voices were heard. It was felt to be a well-structured meeting and questions were asked from all around the room. John has a further meeting with Stephen Eames (MYHT). He wanted to raise points such as disabled access, crossings and lack of canopies at hospital entrances. The new orthopaedics theatres at Pontefract should be available from April. Diagnostic services at Pontefract have been increasing from last year.  Dignity and care on discharge will be looked into. It is hoped to bring in joined up services with hospital and social services. Phil Earnshaw says results on this are showing already.

Accessing your Health Records:  For the last six years they have been available at a cost to the patient. All health records will be on line from 2015. Patients will have to give permission for anyone to see their records.

Spring Newsletter: Items to be considered are. John to do an interview with Jane: article on cholesterol: Age UK article: results of the Patient Survey: a poem: a mention of the after school appointments for children. Ian has been volunteered to produce the Newsletter. All further contributions will be gratefully received.

Patient Survey Progress: Overall the results are very positive.  Survey satisfaction is very high. The next survey is to be looked at in order to improve the questions. This is hoped to happen in July.

Any other business:   
a, Age. UK. As yet there have been no referrals from GP’s.   

b. A new female salaried doctor is due to start in April. Dr Zahraa Ali who has an special interest in palliative care.  

c. Audiology services will start on the 9th April. It is hoped there will be a clinic on Tuesdays. 

d. Funding has been found for the water cooler it will installed when a drinking water feed can be found in the waiting area. 

e. The lighting solution for the car park key pad has as yet to be sorted.

f. Kevin has made contact has met with some younger patients who have agreed to be virtual on line members of the PPG and it is hoped that they will be able to contribute to the PPG. 

g. The lack of a letter box in the new security shutter was mentioned, Kevin is looking into ways for a letterbox to be installed for patients to drop off prescriptions when the surgery is closed. 
h. Mike raised the question that you are not able to make on line appointments with the nurses. Kevin thought this would not be feasible but would look into the possibility of putting the nurse Practitioner on line.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 30th April 2013 at 6.30pm.

Barbara Brown has already sent her apologies.

